
 
 

Huntsville USBC held the 22-23 Annual meeting on July 9, 2023 at Bowl Madison time was 2 PM. We had a 
quorum attend. 
 
The attached reports were motioned for approval by L Keel. Motion passed. 
 
Budget: 
After much discussion a budget was set basing on 1700 members at $8 per bowler for local fees for a budget of 
$13,600. The salary of the Association Manager will receive a pay increase of $600 per year to make salary 
$6600. The Awards Program will increase to $4700 a year.  Motion to accept by J Lavigne, motion passed. 
 
Elections: 
L Bodart made a motion to accept the slate as presented. Motion passed. 
Board members elected for the 23-24 Season are as follows: 
2nd Vice President: Don Millitello 
3rd Vice President: James Cliff Cagle (must be a youth age 14 and up) 
Director #5: Appointment 
Director #6: James Moore 
Director #7: Nedia Keel 
Director #8: Ron Ware 
Director #9: Appointment 
Youth Director #4: Jacquelyne Beard 
Youth Director #5: Yolanda Yates-Moore 
 
Attached are the reports from the Association Manager and the season. 
 
Next Board meeting will be October 15, 2023 at Pin Palace time is 2 PM. 
 
 
Association Manager Report for July 9, 2023 Annual Meeting. 
 
The 22-23 Season has shown to be very productive.  Our membership number is higher than it has been in many 
years.  We are currently at 1846 members that is up by over 100 members from last year.  We hope this growth 
continues. 
 
We are glad that Madison Bowling Center did not close as was feared.  The center was bought and leased by 
Jeff McCorvey.  It is being managed by Michael Webber and Alex Handback.  The new name is Bowl Madison.  
We look forward to being able to once again have tournaments there.   
 
We had our local city tournaments the Open/Woman at Redstone and the Youth at Pin Palace. In the 23-24 
Season the Open/Woman city will be at River City in Decatur and the Youth will be at Redstone Lanes and 
Pepsi Sectional will be at Bowl Madison. 
 
 
Tournament Information: 
Open City 22-23 



Event  Number Lineage Prize  Expense  
Team  48  $2208  $3168  $384 
Doubles 82  $1886  $2706  $328 
Singles  147  $1690.50 $2425.50 $294 
Sr Singles 67    $335 
AE   131    $917 (Includes $262 from National Covid money) 
AE Sr  75    $375 
Total     $5784.50 $9926.50 $1006 
 
Woman City 22-23 
Event  Number Lineage Prize  Expense 
Team  14  $644  $924  $112 
Doubles 24  $552  $792  $96 
Singles  48  $552  $792  $96 
Sr Singles 24    $120 
AE  42    $294 (Includes $84 from National Covid money) 
AE Sr  29    $145 
Total    $1748  $3067  $304 
 
Youth City 22-23 
Event  Number Lineage Prize  Expense 
Team  15  $540  $390  $30 
Doubles 31  $558  $403  $31 
Singles  58  $522  $377  $29 
AE  57    $231 (Includes $114 from National Covid money) 
Total    $1620  $1455  $90 
 
 
 
Youth Pepsi Sectional (Largest number to participate) 
Division Number Collected 
U10 Boys 3  $105 
U12 Boys 1  $50 
U12 Girls 4  $200 
U15 Boys 21  $1050 
U15 Girls 9  $450 
U18 Boys 22  $1100 
U18 Girls 8  $400 
Total    $3355 
Less Lineage   - $612 
Amount sent to State  $2743 
 
AL State Mixed: 
Team   71 
Doubles  122 
Singles  Male  116 
Singles Female 108 
Total   752 
 
Brackets   $935 
50/50   $790 



Association paid $188 
Director paid  $75.20 
 
 
This season we hosted the AL State Mixed held at Redstone Lanes. We will be having 2 more upcoming State 
tournaments in the new season. Once again, we will be hosting the AL State Mixed in June 2024 at Bowl 
Madison and the AL State Senior Tournament in October 2024 at Redstone Lanes. 
 
The AL State Open will be in Huntsville during the 25-26 Season and the Woman will be during the 26-25 
Season.  The Youth will not be until the 29-30 Season, that is unless they make a change of that schedule. 
 
We had board members attend the National Meeting in Las Vegas at South Point this year. Here are a few 
things covered. 
 
New Online League Sign-Up starting with youth leagues. Parents will be able to register their kids for a league, 
and pay sanction fees. These will be set up by the centers.  The information will transfer into the local data 
system.  This is being tested now and USBC is hoping it will be active this fall. 
 
Lane Inspection will start this summer with Bowl Madison and Redstone being done in the next month or so. 
AMF Pin Palace and Family Lanes in October of 2024 and AMF River City and Stars and Strikes in January 
2025. The Association Manager will be contacted 90 days prior to area inspection to be sure center contacts are 
current. The centers will be put in a Tier System based on how they do on the inspection. The inspection will be 
good for 3 years unless a center does not meet the bear minimum and those will have to be re-inspected the 
following year.  Word is the levels will be called Gold, Silver and Bronze.  
 
String Pins and USBC: USBC will now be certifying centers with string pin play.  Average with string pin lanes 
will be kept separate as a record. So, bowlers will be able to have a string pin average and free falling or 10 pin 
average. Effective August 1, 2023. 
 
Legislation from meeting as follows that were approved: 
Bylaws State Board 1 – Allows mail, email or teleconference voting 
Bylaws Local Board1 – Officer nominations may be received up to 48 hours prior to meeting effective 
immediately 
Bylaws Local Board 2 – Board of director nominations may be received up to 48 hours prior to meeting 
effective immediately 
Bylaws Local Board 3 – Cleans up wording regarding meetings 
 
 
 
 
 
Below is the only meeting the board had this season.  
 
Report submitted by: 
Rhonda Swaim 
HUSBC Association Manager 
 
 
 
 
 



Meeting Minutes from Season 

 


